
COOK COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
RETREAT 4:00 p.m. 
September 8, 2015  

 
ACCG/IRMA, LGRMS MEETING 

 
 

Present:                    Jeff Lane, Chairman 
                                   Debra Robinson, Commissioner  
                                   Michael Dinnerman, Commissioner  
                                   Dwight Purvis, Commissioner 
                                                                                             
Staff Present:            Faye Hughes, County Administrator 
                                   Vicki S. Parrish, County Clerk                                   
                                    
 
Natalie Sellars, LGRMS 

- Ms. Sellers presented a five year history for county claims. Loss history shows 
county claims for motor vehicle accidents played a major role in claim dollars. 
The county also experienced several major worker’s compensation claims.  

 
 

FIRE CHIEF MEETING 
 

Present:                    Jeff Lane, Chairman 
                                   Debra Robinson, Commissioner  
                                   Dwight Purvis, Commissioner 
                                                                                             
Staff Present:            Faye Hughes, County Administrator 
                                   Vicki S. Parrish, County Clerk                                   
 
Fire Chiefs Present:  Timmy Guthrie, PV VFD  
                                  David Harris, Cecil VFD 
                                  Jake Weeks, Chaserville VFD 
                                  Brandon Rutland, Lenox VFD 
                                  Al Nix, Southeast Cook VFD 
                                  Joe Dent, Sparks, VFD  
   

- Discussed trucks out of service at Pine Valley. Chief’s requested someone they 
could all report to. Southeast Cook’s trucks on loan to Pine Valley. Addition to 
building at Southeast Cook. Pay scale for volunteers attending fires/meetings/ 
training, issues with accountable for reporting to all. Hiring full time firemen. NIFR’s 
reports not being filed, David Harris reported he had obtained a NIFR number to 
file his reports on line.  Problems with Emergency one repairing trucks. 

  
- County Administrator, Faye Hughes, asked this question:  If the county provided a 

staff member to file the NIFR’s report and volunteer firemen received pay for 
fires/meetings/training would they still require someone to report to? The chiefs 
agreed they would not. 
 

COOK COUNTY COMMISSIONERS             This the 21st day of September, 2015.   

 
 
______________________________________            ________________________________  
/s/ Jeff Lane, Chairman                                                   /s/ Vicki S. Parrish, County Clerk  

 


